

NOTICE MARKHAM VILLAGE FLOOD CONTROL IMPLEMENTATION (Phase 1B)

Dear Parents/Guardians,

I would like to inform you of the upcoming Markham Village Phase 1B Flood Control Implementation Project (see-attached map for project area).

This project takes place on Wootten Way North, Sir Lancelot Drive, Sir Gawaine Place, Sir Kay Drive, Sir Gareth Court, and Sir Tristram Place.

The work directly on Wootten Way North (between Church St and Ramona Blvd) involves:

- Storm sewer upgrades;
- Watermain replacement;
- Temporary road reconstruction (2025);
- Road reconstruction and curb replacement (2026).

The sewer work, which is most impactful, will be completed on Wootten Way North in the months of **July and August** to limit the impact on the school(s). Watermain work may occur as well in June and September, but traffic flow will be maintained at all times. The Wootten Way North sidewalk will be kept open during the school year.

We are doing everything we can to work with the Contractor to limit the level of inconvenience felt by the local residents and students.

Sincerely,

Aaron Smith, P.Eng.
Project Engineer | Environmental Services
Community Services Commission | City of Markham
101 Town Center Blvd., Markham, Ontario L3R 9W3
Email: aasmith@markham.ca
www.markham.ca





MARKHAM Unionville and Markham Village Flood Control Implementation: Phase -1B



